
1. I am writing to object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11; Policy SP PL9, 
pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, 
Hadley Wood, page 364; Policy SA54, page 374; and Policy SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 all of 
which propose the dedesignation of Green Belt for housing and other purposes.

Future generations should not lose these sites, which are part of historic Enfield Chase and played an important 
role in the development of Enfield.  Our green belt is a rare and valuable landscape asset and its loss will cause 
permanent harm.   We need it for farmland, the trees, for exercise, fresh air.  The Council has a duty of care to 
protect the green belt and any intentions to release parts of it should be removed from the local plan.

2. I also object to Policies SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 because they transfer part of Whitewebbs 
Park, a public amenity, into private management.

Public means public.  It is ours and not for sale.  I reject that the Council states that Whitewebbs Golf Course 
was losing money.  Not everyone can afford private golf clubs and we need this facility especially for the 
wellbeing of those who can’t.

3. I am also objecting to Policy SA52 page 372, which would remove part of Rammey Marsh, a wildlife area 
and public amenity, from the Green Belt.

For our wellbeing, let alone wildlife, we need all our green belt.  Being stuck in a concrete jungle is definitely 
not an improvement for the residents of Enfield who will ultimately take to their cars in search of fields and 
fresh air further away, thus causing more pollution and exacerbating climate change.

4. I am also objecting to the tall building policies on pages 156-160, Figure 7.3, Figure 7.4 and Policy DE6, and 
SA2 Palace Gardens Shopping Centre page 321 which propose areas for and the acceptable height of tall 
buildings.

Have we not learned our lesson from the likes of Grenfell and Covid that high rise towers have no place now. 
Also, they are not suitable to bring up children.   They will ruin our lovely Enfield Town.  They are unnecessary 
because other lower-rise buildings could provide the same accommodation.  

These are my own views.

4324


